
Page 1 of 1 
 

Reference:   FOI.9188.22 

Subject:    Payments for COVID-19 administered vaccinations 

Date of Request: 17 June 2022 

 

Requested: 
 
Under the Freedom of Information Act, can you please let me know whether Hywel Dda Health 
Board receives a payment for each Covid 19 vaccination administered and if so, whether the 
payment is the same for each brand of the vaccine and whether the vaccination is a primary dose 
or a booster.  If it is different, please supply the different payment amounts. 
 
Response: 
 
Hywel Dda University Health Board (UHB) confirms that it does not receive payments for the 
administration of COVID-19 vaccines.  All costs associated with the COVID-19 vaccination 
programme are either covered or reimbursed by Welsh Government (WG) and are therefore cost 
neutral to the UHB. 
 

 


